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Reference:   FOI.13792.24 

Subject:    Covid deaths 

Date of Request: 12 February 2024 

 

Requested: 
 

Under the freedom of information could you please provide the following: 
 
Re: Towy Ward Glangwili Hospital, between 2nd December and 30th December 2020. 
 
1. I’m aware 25 staff tested positive to Covid -19. Did any pass away? And if so, how many? 
 
2. 25 patients also tested positive. How many of them went on to pass away from Covid -19 ? 
 

Response: 
 
1. Hywel Dda University Health Board (UHB) confirms that no staff working on Towy Ward in 

Glangwili General Hospital (GGH) passed away, during the period 2 to 30 December 2020. 
 
2. The UHB regrets to inform you that it does not hold the information requested. The cause of 

death is recorded on Death Certificates issued by Register Offices. We therefore recommend 
that you redirect this part of your request to the Freedom of Information Teams within each Local 
Authority in the UHB’s footprint, who may be able to help you with your enquiry: - 

 

Information & Data Protection Officer, Carmarthenshire County Council, County Hall, 
Carmarthen, SA31 1JP or by email foia@carmarthenshire.gov.uk 

Complaints & Freedom of Information Team, Ceredigion County Council, Canolfan Rheidol, 
Rhodfa Padarn, Llanbadarn Fawr, Aberystwyth, Ceredigion, SY23 3UE or by email 
foi@ceredigion.gov.uk 

 
Information Governance Team, Pembrokeshire County Council, County Hall, Haverfordwest, 
Pembrokeshire, SA61 1TP or by email FOI@pembrokeshire.gov.uk 
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